Frontier Day Meeting
2-17-15

In attendance: Mayor Snelgrove, Byron Ames, Jeremie Forman, Matt Crittenden, Susan Moses, Suzanne Gillett, Kevin Cannon, Courtney Thomas, Nikki Jones and Marcy Burrell.

Queen/Princess Contest:
· Date/Location: The queen contest will be on May 16th at noon.  It will be held at the City Offices and Town Hall.  This way people can park their horse trailers at the arena and stay in one place.  Discussion was held about holding the interviews at the church, but decided to keep church and state separate.

· Judges/Rules: Three impartial judges from Roosevelt are scheduled to come and Byron Ames will be the fourth judge.  The score sheets are finished Nikki Jones said.  Byron will update the contest rules.  Nikki and Byron will come up with the topic for the speech portion of the contest.   Nikki asked Courtney Thomas to make posters like last year, she said she would.  Nikki also asked the Mayor to make an opening speech at the beginning of the contest and he agreed.  The Mayor then expressed that the judges should not mingle with the crowd until after the contest is over.  They need to be isolated to remain professional.

Saturday Sept. 5th:
· Parade: In Shanna Fryer’s absence Marcy Burrell commented that Shanna is over the parade and wanted to possibly change the route through Wild Willow.  The Mayor and Council didn’t have a problem with that.  A specific route was not determined. 

· Climbing Wall and Bounce Houses: Matt was notified that we cannot charge a fee for the climbing wall, so it will have to be placed outside the area from the bounce houses.  Marcy updated everyone that All West is sponsoring the Bounce Houses for us!  They are doing something similar to what they offer Kamas Fiesta Days, but on a smaller scale.  The bounce house company charges a rate for 4 hours and that includes set up and take down.  We are scheduled to have 3-4 bounce houses and possibly a mechanical bull from 11am to 1pm on Saturday, Sept. 5th.  Because the bounce houses will be free they can be placed in the same area as the climbing wall.  Matt said if that is the case they will leave the climbing wall inside the fenced area all weekend.  If we can afford to match what All West pays for the bounce house should we contract to keep bounce houses longer?  Marcy explained that the bounce houses will be up during lunch from 11am-1pm.  At 1pm they will be taken down and there will still be kids games and climbing wall available.  Live Entertainment will be scheduled from 11am until about 4:00pm when the preparation for the Dutch oven cook off begins.  At that time we can play recorded music.  The council decided that there was enough stuff going on that we did not need bounce houses scheduled all day.  Matt wanted to make sure that All West has a banner for their sponsorship. Susan said we do.  Mayor committed to go through the banners and see what we have.

· Patriotic Theme: Courtney commented that everything is still on schedule like we discussed last meeting.  LT. can get us a T.V. station.  Mayor asked if we gave them rodeo tickets or paid them a couple hundred dollars for advertising.  Suzanne Gillet said the T.V. station “Big Budda” came, but she doesn’t remember paying them anything.  She’ll go back and make sure.  Courtney sent a link to the council for a band that plays all over Utah and would definitely draw a crowd.  Mayor asked if LT. would be able to get the knife guy for a booth again.  Courtney said she’d check with LT. on that.  Mayor told Courtney that his wife Jody has quite a list of Veterans that we should notify of this Ceremony.  Courtney said she could do that.  LT. has committed the President of the Veterans Society to come and speak to us.

· Sponsors:  Marcy and Susan prepared Sponsor packets to give to each member of the Council and the Mayor.  The goal is to have each Sponsor personally contacted by the end of February.  Matt commented that H& E and Rasmussen Equipment would sponsor generators.  Marcy also commented that the staff was thinking of asking Diamond Rental if they’d donate some generators for the bounce houses.  That way All West could possibly include an additional bounce house in lieu of the price difference.  

· Signs: Courtney has contacted Sugar House Banners to make 4X10 banners w/ hems and grommets which would cost $115.00 each.  She wants to order 4 of them and have most of them say Frontier Days and one say Sesquicentennial Celebration.  As well Byron talked with a salesman, Craig Robbins, to add to our existing wood signs.  He had a drawing to show three options.  The idea is to add to the top of our wooden signs.  Discussion concluded that we should have Byron get a quote to see if we can add to our permanent wooden sign.  The money would come from our streets budget possibly, not the Frontier Day budget.  Then the Mayor asked Courtney to order 5 temporary banners through the Frontier Days budget.  


· [bookmark: _GoBack]Placement of banners:  The Sesquicentennial sign, stating dates 1865-2015, will be a temporary banner posted in a field, east of town.  This will allow the people coming from Tabiona to see it.  Then place 4 permanent banners “Frontier Days, Labor Day Weekend” on the corner of our fence on SR 32 and 35, across from Farrell Atkinson’s place and then two across street from Myrlene Fowles.  This made a total of 5 banners. 

· Live Entertainment: Byron has contacted a great band “Jake Workman,” they are scheduled to perform for us on Sept. 5, th but they charge $250.00/person.  Byron didn’t know if we have a budget for music, if not he may donate that for his sponsorship.  He wanted to know how long we should ask them to perform.  Jeremie suggested two 1 hour sets.  Kevin suggested 30 min. sets to create versatility.   Matt said we should commit the musicians for three hours and have them perform for 2 of those hours.  Marcy will set up a schedule if we can commit the bands to the date.  Jeremie has also contracted with a local band that will give us a good deal.  They need direction as to what time and how long?  No definite commitment was made.  Marcy has a stage reserved with the county for entire weekend.  Matt suggested we have the in-mates come help set it up because it is large and very heavy.


· History of Francis Mayor needs to contact Steve Brown.
· Dutch Oven Cook Off: Kevin said everything is on schedule.
· Rodeo: Jeremie said Casey Mascaro will be sending the approvals for the RMRPA soon and our contract is good for 3 years.  We have to work out the home town preference at that time.  

Next Meeting:  Wednesday March 18th, 7pm.
